
 

 

 
August 17, 2012 
 
 
Dear Communion of Christ Consciousness (CCC) friend, 
 
You are invited to take part in the 4th Annual Communion of Christ 
Consciousness (CCC).  I am so excited about the season we are in. Spirit is living 
and moving and having its being in, through and as us. Each time we have 
assembled there has been both a constant flow of revelation and a powerful sense of 
confirmation.  As the light of God that is in each of us joins collectively with other 
light bearers it produces a powerful atmosphere for true enlightenment to manifest.  
I anticipate this year’s CCC to take us to an even higher place of worship and 
consciousness.      
 
In this moment, the movement toward deeper revelation and expanded 
consciousness is growing every day. New bridges are being built and fascinating 
friendships are being formed on the foundational idea that there is one God and one 
human family.  
 
Clergymen and laity alike have been gathering once a year, for the past three years, 
to be a part of this Communion of Christ Consciousness that was conceived to help 
facilitate an ongoing important conversation around the subjects of Inclusion, 
Universal Salvation and Spiritual Oneness. Many of us, from an array of different 
ministries and diverse backgrounds, have desired to have a place to exchange ideas 
in an open and safe forum without the fear of losing our churches, network 
connections or organizational coverings – the COMMUNION of CHRIST 
CONSCIOUSNESS (CCC) is designed to connect leaders who want to expand their 
influence, their networks and their minds.  The purpose of this Communion is to 
allow progressive spiritual leaders, from various streams, to come together to discuss 
their innermost thoughts and ideas without fear of penalty. 
 
The dates for this year’s gathering will be October 31 – November 3, 2012.  The 
meetings will be held at Spirit and Truth Sanctuary (formerly Cathedral of the Holy 
Spirit).  We have recently relocated and our new address is 2915 Midway Road, 
Decatur, Ga., 30030.  The goal for this year’s CCC will be to equip Inclusive 
ministers and ministries to not only survive but to thrive in seasons of transition and 
transformation.  We will begin with a corporate worship service on Wednesday 
night and continue with day sessions on Thursday and Friday. The plenary teachings 
and discussions will include a variety of topics (from Inclusion to Oneness) and each 
session will encourage group dialogue and discussion. If you desire licensing, 
ordination or covering from the CCC let us know in advance so that we may prepare 
the appropriate documents and make plans for the ceremony. Speakers for this 
year’s CCC will be Reverend David Alexander, Reverend David Ault, Reverend 
Rowena Silverra, Dr. Harold Lovelace, Reverend Jon Scott, myself and Bishop 
Carlton Pearson. 
 
On Saturday, November 3rd we will assemble in downtown Atlanta for our 4th 
Annual Pro-Love March (www.pro-love.org), an initiative designed to bring 
together white and black, Christian and Muslim, gay and straight, to encourage 
coexistence and unity. We would also like to extend an invitation to all of you to 
join us for November 4th for Sunday Worship at 8:30 a.m. or 11:00 a.m. 
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The conference fee is $100.00 and includes 2 days of breakfast and all conference 
materials.  Please RSVP to LaDonna Paulk at (404) 243-5020 or 
ladonna.paulk@mytruthsanctuary.com if you are planning to attend and include the 
number of people in your group (as it helps us to plan for breakfast meals and 
materials).  For more information you may contact the Spirit and Truth office at 404-
243-5020 and ask for LaDonna Paulk or Diane Patterson. We have enclosed 
information on suggested local area hotels, however please feel free to contact us if 
you need additional assistance.  
 
We are excited about our plans to update our website as a resource and tool for our 
networking community. Please complete the enclosed form and return to us so you 
and your ministry can be referenced and linked on our website (www.coc-c.org). 
Also, bring any business cards, ministry information or products to make available 
to the rest of the Communion. 
 
We anticipate a powerful time of Revelation, Impartation and Transformation! 
 
Pro-Love, 
 
 
 
D.E. Paulk / Jon Scott (Communion Organizers) 


